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Click here for App! 

—Lindsey Beecher 

Looking for a gift idea for the Gilbert Schools? Please visit the District Wish List – There is a 

“wish list” of items that each school would love to acquire. If interested in donating one of 

these items to the schools, please visit www.gilbertiowafoundation.org to view the Wish List. 

Go to the tab “Support the Foundation”, Make a Gift, Wish List Gift Opportunities. 

 

We were also very excited to be featured in an article on the Iowa Department of Education 

website.  Our work with MTSS, which is a program designed to fill in gaps for struggling stu-

dents, in the elementary building was highlighted as a very effective tool to helping students 

become proficient in their schoolwork.  If you would like to read this outstanding article, here is 

the link: 

 

http://tinyurl.com/zj3sras 

 

I have been asked to be a member of the Ames Chamber of Commerce Board of Directors and 

was glad to accept.  I believe this is a great opportunity for me to be a voice with the Chamber 

for the people in the Gilbert district.  We have been hard at work to build strong ties with the 

Ames community as this can directly benefit our student population in a number of ways.  Our 

collaboration with community leaders will help enhance several of our programs in the district, 

including Business Horizons and several project based learning programs in the middle school.  

Our strong ties to Iowa State University and the Ames business community will help open 

doors for our students and I am excited to be able to serve the district in this way.  If you ever 

have some thoughts/concerns for the Chamber, please feel free to contact me so I can advocate 

on your behalf. 

 

I have had the opportunity to attend a variety of extra- curricular activities this winter and 

would encourage you to come out and enjoy the different levels and variety of activities.  We 

are currently working on overhauling our school’s website to make it more user friendly, but 

the activities calendar is a great place to start if you’d like to support our students in their activi-

ties. 

 

We have been very lucky so far this winter with our weather.  I hope it continues but be sure to 

get signed up for our alerts in case of inclement weather. 
 

http://gilbert.k12.ia.us/
http://www.crescerance.com/gcsd/
http://www.crescerance.com/gcsd/
http://www.gilbertiowafoundation.org/
http://www.gilbertiowafoundation.org/en/support_the_foundation/make_a_gift/
https://www.educateiowa.gov/article/2016/01/15/celebrating-iowas-success-gilbert-elementary-school
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Calling all 2016-2017  

Kindergarteners! 

In an effort to make plans for next school 

year, we are beginning sign-up for the 

Kindergarten class of 2016-2017. If you 

have a child that will be 5 years old by 

September 15, 2016, he or she is eligible 

for kindergarten. Please call the Elemen-

tary School office at 232-3744. We will 

take the student name and some other ba-

sic demographic information. This is not 

registration.  

Enrollment forms will be sent, and we will 

hold a kindergarten round-up and parent 

meeting in the spring. 

 

 

 

Preschool 2016-2017 Sign Up  

For any child that will be 4 years old by Sep-

tember 15, 2016, we will have our preschool 

sign-up on February 1 at 9:00 am. All sign-

up will be done online. A link will be found on 

the district website. 

There are four sections of preschool at Gilbert, 

2 morning and 2 afternoon sections. Preference 

is given to district residents first, followed by 

students who have siblings who are already 

open enrolled into the district and then all 

other children.  

Health Reminders to Parents: 

 
1) 6th grade parents check on immunizations. They will need Tdap vaccine before the start of 7th grade next fall. 

2) 8th grade parents. Your student will need a dental screening form completed before starting 9th grade next fall. 

3) Medications should be brought to the school by the PARENT especially ADHD controlled medication where the tablets will be counted by the Nurse 

or secretaries when it arrives. Each medication needs to be in its labeled prescription bottle or original box container. 

Please have your student should stay home if: 

1) Has a fever of 100 degrees or greater and not return until fever free for 24 hours not on Tylenol or Ibuprofen. 

2) Has Diarrhea and only return when it has stopped for 24 hours 

3) Is vomiting or has vomited and should remain home for 24 hours after vomiting has stopped. 

4) Has an unexplained rash or skin lesions should be seen by doctor. 

5) If has weeping skin lesions needs to have them covered and have seen by a doctor. 

6) If they have colored drainage from eyes, or pink eye is suspected. 

 

Feel free to call me and keep us updated on your child’s health needs. 

Sincerely, 

Laura Metzger RN, BSN 
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                                Attention Gilbert Alumni!!   

On Friday, Feb. 12th, we are planning an alumni pep band event!  If you are a Gilbert 

Alumni, play an instrument, and are interested in playing with the High School Pep Band on 

Feb. 12th, please let us know.  Byron Tinder is our band director and is ready to welcome 

alumni!  The evening will start with a tour of the new high school at 5:00.  Then at 5:30 the 

pep band will get together for set up.  The National Anthem will be played at 6:00 and there 

will be songs played at halftime and between games.  All alumni playing in the band will 

get free admission to the games (along with their immediate family members).  Please 

RSVP to Deedee Clark Haselhoff, class of 2007, at cycloneteacher@gmail.com.  We will 

accept all players, but would love an idea of who is coming and what instrument they play, 

for Mr. Tinder to prepare music ahead of time.  Don’t forget to bring your instrument!  In-

vite your friends and help us get the word out!!  

mailto:cycloneteacher@gamil.com


Mark your calendar: 

Iowa Assessments will be taken for ALL grades 

 March 29 through April 8th! 
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High School Information                     —Layne Billings, Principal 

   Business Horizons    
 Feb. 9-12, 2016 

 

GILBERT NEEDS YOUR HELP (CORPORATE OR INDIVIDUAL) 
 CASH DONATIONS To help offset the cost of the program  Signup Genius Link  

 DONATIONS TO SUPPORT INDUSTRY ADVISORS see Signup Genius Link 
 INDUSTRY ADVISORS Partner with a teacher to facilitate a group for February 9-12, we need 1 

more 

  

PLEASE CONTACT: CARRIE CLARK, GILBERT CSD 

            515-232-3740; clarkc@gilbert.k12.ia.us 

 

 

About Business Horizons: Gilbert Business Horizons is a one-of-a-kind, hands-on, action-oriented, in-school pro-

gram for juniors and seniors to teach them about the world of business and what the future holds for them.  Our mission is to 
promote the value of the free enterprise system through leadership, teamwork, entrepreneurial activities, and personal devel-
opment opportunities. 
 

About “BH” Week: During Gilbert Business Horizons, approximately 200 juniors and seniors will be actively engaged in 

several activities: 
·       developing a product 
·       making financial decisions (via a business simulation) about their operations 

·       developing a marketing plan & a television infomercial 
·       preparing and delivering a 10-minute formal presentation to investors, similar to Shark Tank 

 

Students will also hear business leaders share their own personal stories about success in marketing, customer service, cor-
porate giving, international business, why Iowa is a good place to live, work and raise a family, character and ethics, etc. 
 

The students are divided into teams or industries (15 per team).  Each industry is lead by a volunteer from the business world 
and a teacher (industry advisors) who spend four days facilitating team building activities, discussing the speakers and how 
their information helps the industry succeed, and guiding them through each of the four components described above. 
 

The Business Simulation:  A highlight of the BH experience is participation in a business simulation from Junior 

Achievement, called MESE.  The simulation provides the students an opportunity to run a manufacturing business over a 2 -
year business cycle, complete with an expansion period and a recession thrown in to make it interesting!  The students make 
quarterly decisions on price, production, marketing, research and development, and capital investment. 
 

Each industry is divided into three companies, all competing for market share.  The simulation is divided into ten rounds, 
each simulating a business quarter.  Preceding each round, the students have a newspaper headline posted in their industry 
headquarters.  The headline gives hints as to the economic twists and turns that may or may not cause the students signifi-
cant grief!  Of course, during the first few rounds, the students pay no attention to the headlines...but they soon learn that 
outside economic forces do impact their business! 
 

IT’S CHALLENGING … IT GETS CRAZY … IT’S FUN!!! 

 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0d48a8ad23ab9-business
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0D48A8AD23AB9-business
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High School Information                     —Layne Billings, Principal 

Attention all Junior and Senior Parents: 

 
It is time to start planning the “After-Prom” party for 
2016. 
 
If you would like to be a part of the planning com-
mittee, please join us for the next meeting: 
Thursday, February 11, 2016 at 6:30pm in the 
high school commons. 
 
The “After-Prom” party is open to all Junior and Sen-
iors and their dates. Students do not have to attend 
the Prom to attend the “After-Prom” party. The party 
is a fun, safe environment for everyone to enjoy. 
 
Prom will be April 16, 2016 and the “After-Prom” 
party will follow in the GHS commons and gym area. 
There will be food, drinks, games, prizes, and a raffle. 
This party has been a highlight of the Junior and Sen-
ior class and has been well attended in past years. 
 
This event is funded exclusively by donations and is 
coordinated by Junior and Senior parents.  In order to 
make the “After-Prom” a success, we are asking for a 
suggested $30.00 tax-deductible donation per child.  
Please feel free to send your donation to the high 
school office or you may pay online through RevTrak 
on the district web site.  
 
Thank you for your support. 
 
Rhonda Gardner and Diane Rioux 
2016 Post Prom Coordinators: 

                         NHS Blood Drive 

The Gilbert High School chapter of National Honor Society will be hosting its 
annual blood drive on Friday, February 26. The event will run from 11-4 at 

the High School gym.  

If you would like to donate blood please call Jen Schnormeier at (515)232-

2728 or sign up online at http://tinyurl.com/GHSdrive  

http://tinyurl.com/GHSdrive
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-Gilbert Athletic Booster Club- 

Gilbert Athletic 

Booster Club 
        P.O. Box 41         

        Gilbert, Iowa 50105 
        gilbertboosters@gmail.com 

 

 

     Booster Club Board Members               

                        Officers 

 
President       Kendall Graber 

Vice President       Jay Rosburg 

Treasurer               Kurt Jensen & 

                                 Andy Harris 

Secretary                Stacy Dreyer 

Past President       Wade Hinners 

 

 

        Executive Committee &  

               Advisory Board 

 
Jeff Bulman 

Chris Currans 

Mitch Drzycimski 

Beth Faith 

Tami Goodhue 

Mike Jenkins 

Dan Greder 

Cally Jennett 

Jay Walton 

Roger Willroth 

 

 

Ex-officio Members: 

Tim Pezzetti –Athletic Director 

The end of January brings the successful completion 

of two Gilbert Athletic Booster Basketball tourna-

ments and our first Volley Tournament of the season.  

Special thanks to Coach Graham Lundt for organiz-

ing them and thanks also to the parents and student 

volunteers who made it happen.  We couldn’t do it 

without you.   

 

For those of you who haven’t had a chance to sign-

up or students who may be looking for Silver Cord 

hours, we have two additional volleyball tourna-

ments coming up.  They will be held on February 13-

14 and 20-21.  Sign-ups are on the Winter Sports 

2015/2016 or can be found on signupgenius.com  

 

We will be holding our second annual Business Ap-

preciation Night at the high school basketball game 

on February 9th and will be recognizing members of 

the businesses who have so generously contributed to 

our student athletes this year between the boys and 

girls games.  Please come out and show your sup-

port.   

 

Again, thanks to all our members for their continued 

support.  If you have any questions or comments on 

how we can continue to improve our group and serve 

our student athletes, we’d love to hear from you.  

 

Kendall Graber 

President  
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 1st Grade Music Concert! 
Mark your calendars! The 1st grade music program is coming up on Monday, February 8 at 6:30 
p.m. in the Gilbert High School Auditorium. The High School Auditorium is located at 312 Gretten Street 

in Gilbert, IA. There will be more information coming home soon. Please contact Mrs. Brown 

(browna@gilbert.k12.ia.us) if you have any questions. We look forward to seeing you there! 

                       Preschool 2016-2017 Sign Up!  

For any child that will be 4 years old by September 15, 2016, we will have our 

preschool sign-up on February 1 at 9:00 am. All sign-up will be done online. 

A link will be found on the district website. 

There are four sections of preschool at Gilbert, 2 morning and 2 afternoon sec-

tions. Preference is given to district residents first, followed by students who 

have siblings who are already open enrolled into the district and then all other 

children.  

Please call the elementary office at 232-3744 if you have any questions. 

 

Calling all 2016-2017  
Kindergarteners! 

 

In an effort to make plans for next school year, we are beginning sign-up 

for the Kindergarten class of 2016-2017. If you have a child that will be 

5 years old by September 15, 2016, he or she is eligible for kindergar-

ten.  

Please call the Elementary School office at 232-3744. We will take the 

student name and some other basic demographic information.  

This is not registration.  

Enrollment forms will be sent, and we will hold a kindergarten round-up 

and parent meeting in the spring. 

 

 

mailto:browna@gilbert.k12.ia.us
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-School News- 

 

Van Wall Partners With Gilbert Ag Ed Program 
Van Wall of Story City has partnered with the Gilbert Ag Ed program and given 

the agriculture program a John Deere tractor to use on a long term donation 

agreement. The tractor will be used for different purposes, including their com-

munity garden. Their advisor, Jon Davis, said, “We appreciate the support the 

support our local program receives from our Ag partners.   It is great to get all of 

the support that we get. It teaches our students to create good connections with 

others, and it helps expand their education through true authentic learning ex-

periences.”   The Gilbert Ag Ed program extends learning through many STEM 

related areas.  Monitoring growth of plants under different environmental condi-

tions, marketing commodities through the KEY Cooperative and Gilbert Educa-

tion Foundation grain donation programs, and designing infrastructure to support 

mechanics and agronomic endeavors.   

 

A program is being created that will allow Gilbert Ag students to complete a 

Tractor Safety program, building on training and skills acquired through 8th 

grade Exploratory and high school courses.  The Van Wall group has and will 

FFA News Release: 
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The Gilbert FCCLA Chapter is a group of students that work to benefit our community for the bet-

ter and create leaders within our school.  The FCCLA mission is to promote personal growth and 

leadership development through Family and Consumer Sciences education.  Focusing on the multi-

ple roles of family member, wage earner, and community leader, members develop skills for life 

through:  character development, creative and critical thinking, interpersonal communications, 

practical knowledge, and career preparation. 

 

On January 16th our chapter hosted our annual Winter Formal.  Fun was had by all.  Cale Jensen 

and Julianna Battles were crowned our King and Queen.  Our Prince and Princesses were:  11th 

Grade- Noel Steckelberg and Katherine Becker, 10th grade- Eric Davis and Inga Rotto, and  9th 

grade- Tristan Popillion and Yetta Duster. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On February 9th we will be hosting a Spaghetti Supper to raise money for Children and Families of 

Iowa.  Please mark your calendars and plan to attend.  A free will offering will be taken and the 

proceeds used to purchase equipment and supplies for Children and Families in need.  The supper 

will be held in the High School Commons from 6:30- half time of the boys basketball game. 
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High School News                     —Layne Billings, Principal 

FCCLA NEWS 

STAR Events (Students Taking Action with Recognition) are competitive events in which members are recognized 

for proficiency and achievement in chapter and individual projects, leadership skills, and career preparation. STAR 

Events offer individual skill development and application of learning through the following activities: 

Cooperative - teams work to accomplish specific goals 

Individualized - an individual member works alone to accomplish specific goals 

Competitive - individual or team performance measured by an established set of criteria. 

The Gilbert Chapter competed in District 5 competition on Monday, Jan 18th in Waukee. Justine Rosburg was 

awarded a Silver in Sports Nutrition; Sam Royer, a gold, in Career Investigation; and our Parliamentary Procedure 

team- Austin Graber, Nick Greiner, Ibby Culek, Noah Brinkmeyer, Josh Timms, Andy Metzger and TJ Swanson- 

received a silver.  We are now off to State April 3-5 to compete for a chance to represent Iowa at the National Com-

petition in July in San Diego, CA. 
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-Community Announcements- 
Community announcements are provided as a service by the Gilbert Community School District, which does not sponsor nor endorse these activities 
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Gilbert Community School District 

103 Mathews Drive 

Gilbert, Iowa 50105 

www.gilbert.k12.ia.us 

 

Return Service Requested 

 

 

 
Are you tossing this in the 

trash?  Request your address 

be removed from our  

mailing list by calling  

515-232-3740 or emailing 

newsletter@gilbert.k12.ia.us   

THANK YOU! 

 

                  

 

 

 POSITIONS AVAILABLE AT GILBERT SCHOOLS!!!! 

 

 

Are you interested in helping drive students to various activities throughout the school year?   

Bruce Betts, Director of Transportation, would be willing to help you get your CDL so that you could be an 

activity or substitute bus driver.  You may contact Bruce at 515-232-3740 or at bettsb@gilbert.k12.ia.us 

___________________________________________________________ 

Are you or someone you know looking for a part-time position?  

 We have openings for a part time custodian and custodial subs 
___________________________________________________________ 

Substitute teachers and substitute associates are also needed!! 

  

If you are interested in any of these positions, please apply online at www.gilbert.k12.ia.us/employment 

 

The Gilbert Community School District is an EEO/AA employer 

http://www.gilbert.k12.ia.us
mailto:newsletter@gilbert.k12.ia.us
mailto:bettsb@gilbert.k12.ia.us
http://www.applitrack.com/gilbert/onlineapp/default.aspx

